ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA
Reqular Meeting — May 17, 2005 - 6: .m.
Linda N. Eddleman, Clerk to Coundil

MINUTES
All area newspapers, radio stations and television stations were informed of this meeting in compliance
with the guidelines set forth in the Freedom of Information Act.

PRESENT
Chairperson Gracie S. Floyd, Presiding
Vice Chairman Larry E. Greer - District #3
G. Fred Tolly — District #1
Bill McAbee — District #4
Michael Thompson — District #5
William C. Dees - District #6
Cindy Wilson - District #7
Joey Preston — Administrator
Tom Martin — County Attorney
Linda N. Eddleman - Clerk to Council
Tammie Shealy — Deputy Clerk to Council

(During times of discussion and presentations the minutes are condensed and paraphrased.)

The official meeting of the Anderson County Council convened in the Council Chambers of the Historic
Courthouse on Tuesday, May 17, 2005 at 6:00 p.m.

Chairperson Gracie S. Floyd called the meeting to order and Ms. M. Cindy Wilson gave the invocation.
Everyone pledged allegiance to the flag of the United States of America. Chairperson Floyd informed
everyone that Mr. Greer's brother had passed away on Monday and she asked everyone to remember
him and his family during their loss.

CITIZEN COMMENTS: Agenda Matters
Mr. Brooks Brown talked about Ordinance #2005-013 — a rezoning request on Cartee Road. He said he

road to the site over the weekend to see if the line was arbitrarily drawn. At the point where the change
to R-20 was instituted the road breaks away from the Interstate and there is a natural curve there. He
said anyone who wants a rezoning various should come to County Council and say exactly what his plans
for the property is. He asked Council to reconsider and vote the request down. Mr. Terry Chapman
appearing on behalf of the Appleton Mill Community group- the community was quoted as low rent area.
He said that he would pay the extra tax ($39) for the sheriff and more law enforcement. Mr. Roy
Fairchilds asked council to reconsider their vote on the Cartee Road area and vote the request down. Mr.
Keith Stokes of Cartee Road asked Council to please reconsider and vote the rezoning request down. Mr.
Elliott Holman appealed to Council not to cut the budget for the Special Populations Recreation office.
Ms. Christine Mahar of Cartee Road asked that the zoning remain the same in the area. Ms. Karen
Manley of Cartee Road asked that the area stay the same and council vote the ordinance down. Mr. Mike
Manley asked Council to deny the request and he thanked all his neighbors and Council for meeting with
them about their concerns. Mr. Don Bowen was at the Council meeting approximately 2 years ago and
since that time he has been to Columbia met with senators and representatives on a weekly basis to see
how government works. He said he hoped that everyone could conduct him or herself in a respectful
manner and come up with a meaningful solution because everyone needs to work together with
something so important as our budget. Mr. William Ashby asked that council vote the rezoning request
on Cartee Road down. Ms. Joanne Webbenhurst urged Council to reconsider vote on the Cartee rezoning
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request. She also thanked Mr. McAbee for coming out and looking at the property. Mr. Bob
Webbenhurst urged Council members to remember that they are supposed to represent the voters of
Anderson County when determining what is best for Anderson County. Mr. Latorrie Geer spoke
concerning the proposed budget and the Senior Solutions program. She said that the services are greatly
needed to provide services to the seniors of Anderson County. She asked Council to reconsider cutting
the funding in the proposed budget. Ms. Gloria Plotnik, President of the Anderson County Branch of the
NAACP, said that they were gravely concerned with the lack of resources available to the County’s law
Enforcement in Anderson County. Clearly lack of financial resources has been the primary stumbling
block for Anderson County’s law enforcement personnel. Mr. Rick Cheek said he was born and raised on
Cartee Road and he hates to see the wildlife just pushed out. He asked Coundil to vote no on the
rezoning. Ms. Pam Willoughby a parent volunteer at Townville Elementary School spoke in favor of the
Keep America Beautiful of Anderson program. She asked Council to keep the program in the budget.
Ms. Lisa Stephens a Science Specialist at Varennes Elementary School told Council how the Keep America
Program has benefited the elementary schools in Anderson. She asked Council to not cut the program.
Ms. Michelle McCollum thanked Council for their support offered to the Upper Piedmont Heritage
Association, which is the local arm of the S.C. National Heritage Corridor. She said they hope that
Coundil will continue to offer that support over the next fiscal year. The Heritage Corridor pledges that
every dollar put into their program they will double that investment back into the community in the form
of product development and marketing projects. Mr. Ed Jean encouraged all speakers to speak to the
point, and not just ramble. Mr. Dan Waldsmith, Sr. talked about the Senior Citizens program and the
services that they provide. He asked Council not to cut their spending.  Mr. Mitchell Mack asked council
to deny the Cartee Road rezoning request.

PECIAL PRESENTATIONS/AWARDS:
Mr. Bill McAbee presented Resolution #R2005-025 — a resolution recognizing and honoring Ms. Evelyn M.

Welborn and her family for Mrs. Welborn’s contributions to the Anderson County Community, as well as to the State
of South Carolina; and other matters related thereto.  He moved to approve and Mr. Dees seconded. Vote was
unanimous. Mr. McAbee presented a framed copy of the resolution to Ms. Welborn and all members of Council
thanked Mrs. Welborn for her dedicated service to the Library and to the county.

Mr. Bill Dees offered a motion that Council édopt the new “Anderson County Pride Award” form as an official
document alternative and to be used at Council’s discretion. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was unanimous.

Mr. Bill Dees presented Anderson County Pride Awards for all members of the South Carolina Youth Soccer
- Assodiation under 13 Boys State Championship Team, and all the members of the Girls 2™ place soccer champions.
Also recognized was the 2™ Place State Champions in Soccer. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was unanimous.

Council recessed at 7:03 p.m. Chairperson Foyd called the meeting back to order at 7:10 p.m.

ORDINANCES - THIRD READING:
Chairperson Floyd presented third and final reading of Ordinance #2005-012 - an Ordinance amending

Section 2-351(3) of the Anderson County Code of Ordinances pertaining to Anderson County Coundl Boards,
Commissions, Committees, and Coundils; and other matters relating thereto.  Mr. Michael Thompson moved to
approve the ordinance and Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was six in favor and one absent. Ms. Wilson was out of the
room during the vote.

Chairperson Floyd presented third and final reading of Ordinance #2005-015 — an ordinance authorizing
the execution and delivery of an equipment lease purchase agreement in the amount of not exceeding $1,815,000
between Anderson County, South Carolina and the lessor thereof to defray the cost of acquiring certain equipment;
and other matters relating thereto as amended. Mr. Tom Martin explained that the ordinance had been amended to
add the bid information. Mr. Dees moved to approve and Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was six in favor and one
abstention. Ms. Wilson abstained because she was just handed paperwork related to this, that she had requested for
more than a month ago.

ORDINANCES - SECOND READING:
Chairperson Floyd presented second reading of Ordinance #2005-013 - an ordinance-amending Ordinance

#99-004, the Anderson County Zoning Ordinance, as adopted July 20, 1999, by amending the Anderson County
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Official Zoning Map to rezone from R-20 (Single-Family Residential) to C-2 (Highway Commercial) a portion of a
parcel of land comprising approximately +/- 10 acres of property in the Mount Tabor Predinct on Cartee Road. The
property is identified by TMS #045-00-01-008. Mr. Tolly moved to approve on second reading and Mr. Greer
seconded. Coundl discussed. Mr. Thompson said that the curve is where the zoning changes so their argument last
week was no longer valid that the zoning change was arbitrary. He said because of this he plans to change his vote.
Mr. McAbee said that he made his second trip over the weekend to the property in question and he discovered that
the sign advising zoning change is actually on the property already zoned commerdal. After meeting with the
community and discussing the zoning, he said that he would change his vote to opposition. Mr. Dees said that he
went down on Friday to the property. One of the speakers said that he thought at least five members of Council had
pre-ordained their decision; Mr. Dees said that was not true. He said that his decision would be based solely on what
he saw when he visited the site. Mr. Martin explained, at the Chair’s request, what “arbitrarily drawn” means. Mr.
Greer asked if staff from the Planning Department actually used a tape to measure the 760’ to make sure the stake
was properly placed in its proper location. Mr. Ricketson said that it was accurately placed within a few inches of the
property line. He said that he still has concerns regarding the validly of where the stake is located and how accurate
it is in dividing the property. Vote was one in favor (Tolly) and six opposed. Motion failed and the ordinance was
defeated.

Chairperson Floyd presented second reading of Ordinance #2005-014 - an ordinance-amending Ordinance
#99-004, the Anderson County Zoning Ordinance, as adopted July 20, 1999, by amending the Anderson County
Official Zoning Map to rezone from R-20 (Single Family Residential) to P-D (Planned Development District) and (1)
parcel of land comprising approximately +/- 13.18 acres of property in the Hammond School Precinct on Midway
Road. The property is identified by TMS #147-00-07-005, and is generally described on Sheet 1 of 1 of a Preliminary
Development Plan for Mark Vannoy and John Montgomery dated 4/4/05 prepared by Land Planning Assodates, Inc.
Concept Layout #C-01, and further described in a Statement of Intent prepared by Parco Home Builders, Inc. Ms.
Wilson moved to approve and Mr. Dees seconded. The plan was revised to provide for 40 homes. Vote was
unanimous.

PUBLIC HEARINGS: Ordinance #2005-017 — County Administrator’s proposal 2005-2006 fiscal year budget. The
public was held and the following individuals spoke. Mr. Rodney Sanders said that it didn't matter if the general fund
operations were 73.5 or 75 or 81 or 100 mils he and his wife will still pay their taxes. He said that he was concerned
with senior citizens saying they cannot pay anymore. He talked about the motion that passed on January 4, 2005
directing the Administrator to cut 1.5 mils from the growth. He said according to the presentation the value of a mil
is $499,124. He muiltiplied that by 75 mils and it comes up to $37,434,300. He said that he found figures that
suggest that the county had $1.3 million dollars more than the County budget for. He said that there are folks out
there that can't pay their taxes. He suggested that the Sheriff be funded and other areas be cut. Mr. Brooks Brown
said that State Code Section 4-9-120 provides that all ordinances shall be read at three public meetings of County
Council on three separate days and must be published in the newspaper. He talked about the budget process and
the duties of the Administrator regarding the budget. Ms. Laurie Ashley, Director of Meals on Wheels, asked Coundil
to continue providing base funding for the program. For the past three years the program has received $19,400 per
year and they've requested the same for this year. She asked Coundil not to cut their budget. Mr. Brad McGuire said
that approximately 16 years ago, the County elected a new sheriff. Immediately County Council started helping the
Sheriff, after a few years there were concerns that the funds were not being used properly. He said that nobody
likes a tax increase, but he feels that the County must provide the funds to get the Sheriff’s office going forward. He
said that the County needed to support the Sheriff. Public Defender Robert Gamble asked Council to approve his
department’s budget request. Mr. Kevin Hoyle, Interim Director for the Anderson Oconee Mental Health Center, said
that their budget request for the 2005-2006 fiscal year is $140,000 and he asked for Council’s continue support. He
explained their services that they provide the citizens of the County. Mr. Bill Pascoe also asked Council to fund
Anderson Oconee Mental Health’s budget request. Mr. Billy Rhodes, President of the Anderson YMCA, told Council to
about their scholarships that they provide and the services that are provided to citizens of Anderson County. He said
that he needed every dollar they can get to provide these services and he asked that coundl fund their request. Mr.
Ted Mattison speaking on behalf of the Human Relations Council asked Coundil to fund their budget request. Mr.
Carl Stone, director of the Anderson County Library, gave a brief overview of the services of the Library. Ms. Fran
Shirley stated that she knew that the Anderson Library was to receive a $43,000 reduction in their budget funds for
the coming year. She asked Council to consider funding the amount requested. Ms. Eaine Eptein said that she was
worried that Coundl, during their budgetary process, they were going to change all of the progress that the County
has had. She said that she considered her taxes as an organized contribution to the County that she lives in and she
doesn’t mind paying her taxes. Mr. Dale Thompson, Executive Director of Disabilities and Special Needs Board asked
for Coundil’s continued support of their budget request. Ms. Janelle Ramsey talked to Council about the purpose of
government. She said it was to give service, provide safety for the well being of the citizens and to provide for the
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betterment of the citizenry. She asked Council not to crucify the ordinary citizens of Anderson County on a cross of
lower taxes. Mr. Glenn Cantrell, Immediate Past-Chairman of the Development Partnership, thanked Council for their
pass support and asked Council to continue the level of funding in the proposed 2005-2006 fiscal year budget. Mr.
Jerry Sloan asked Council to continue their financial support for the Pendieton District Historical Society. Ms. Karen
Beth, Executive Director of the Anderson Oconee Behavioral Health, thanked Council for their financial support of
their programs. She asked Council to fund the $7,700 requested for the County’s Employees Assistance Program.
Mr. Marty Watt asked Coundil for their finandal assistance for the Clemson Extension Service. Ms. Lucy Hall, Director
of Anderson Literacy Volunteers, thanked coundil for past support and asked for their continued support. Ms. Corrine
Cobb talked about the Adopt-a-Highway program and the benefits of the program to Anderson County. She asked
Council to continue to support the program. Mr. Don Bowen said that as Council listened to all the citizens who came
and asked for Council’s support for financial assistance. Council must listen to the people who are funding this. Of
course the budget is funded by property tax. He said that he was working with a Property Tax Reform Committee
working on a broader base source of income. He encouraged Council to consider the people who cannot pay for the
additional taxes. Mr. Hurbert Ervin said that he was in support and he told Council to give him the “beans and the
bullets” to do his job. There being no further comments; the public hearing was dedared closed. (time 8:50 p.m.)

Council took a ten minute break at 8:50 p.m. Chairperson Floyd called the meeting back to order at 9:00 p.m.

Mr. Greer moved to remove from the table Ordinance #2005-017 — the County Administrator’s proposed 2005-2006
fiscal year budget. Mr. Dees seconded. Vote to remove from the table was unanimous.

Mr. Thompson said that he heard from several citizens, employees, and department heads that their budgets had
been cut. He said according to his budget these service groups had not been cut. He said that he has spent many
hours working on the budget and he decided that he cannot support a tax increase. He reserved the right to speak
on something later. Ms. Wilson said that she had been quite concerned because she too received a lot of phone calls
from the organizations and their volunteers. She said she was told that the Administrator had called and told them
that their budgets were being considered for a budget cut. She also talked about the Letter of Support. She said that
several department heads had called her and told her that she did not sign the letter rather they signed their own
budget request. She said she is very disappointed and she’s found bond payments that look like the county will be
paying back debt service maybe over $20 million. Mr. Dees said that this was not a budget but merely a proposal at
this time. Mr. McAbee said that he was trouble over the budgetary process and the late hour arrived at it. He said
that he had hope for more time to examine and set budget priorities for the County. He said he feels that it is the
fiduciary responsibility of the Council’s and he was troubled over the budget because it contained a tax increase --- a
significant one. Mr. Greer said that when Mr. Bowen was speaking he said that Mr. Martin at some time in the past
had said that the problem or problems are in Columbia. He said that if an individual is objective and reasonable and
they study the facts and the issues they will come to the same conclusion that many aspects of the County budget
are indeed beyond the control of this Council and this Administration. He said that after talking with the Clerk of
Court he discovered that the county was responsible for collecting a motion fee ($25.00). The County must collect
and send the entire amount to the State Judicial system. He said that the State of South Carolina through its
processes requires us to have an employee to collect their money and we are paying for it with county property taxes
with no return on the investment. Mr. Greer said that Council had to find the “middie” ground. He said he could not,
in good consdence, vote for a 6-mil tax increase. He said that coundl must be cognizant of the cumulative effect
that property taxes have. Ms. Wilson gave the following budget comparisons: Farmers Market — was $22,294.88
actual expenses — proposed budget increases to $40,805. She recommended that the county keep the Farmers
Market at the same funding. According the Summary of Revenues the budget anticipated revenues for the Farmers
Market is $9,000. KAB - last year the County spent about $210,000 on KAB the proposed budget this year between
department 5882 and 5229 it looks like a little under $400,000. Again she said that it seems a part-time county
employee could manage the volunteers. Public Information — last year we spent $123,775.39 and in the proposed
budget is an $88,920 increase. Park Police will increase by $107,803. The Detention Center - $1,031,880. Sheriff's
Department - $6,360,661. She agreed with Mr. Greer that there are areas of compromise and certainly it should err
toward essential services. She asked how many public employees did it take to get a press release out and that is
one puzaing thing to have a $212,695 department. She recommended that the Museum hold the line at what they
actually spent last year, which was $162,464.57. She said she never suggested getting rid of the Farmers Market or
the Museum what she said was lets hold the line. Ms. Foyd said that she knew what happened and what was said.
Mr. Preston was asked to remark on all comments made. Mr. Preston said that he thought Ms. Wilson had a total of
three meetings with his staff over the last couple weeks. He said that during those meetings his staff made it a point
to write them all down and then go back and try to answer all questions. He asked Ms. Wilson who those employees
were who didn?t receive a cost of living raise. Mr. Preston read the following prepared statement: “The KAB staff
help coordinate the volunteers throughout the entire county. They are aware of the projects that many groups are
doing, and they can help connect volunteers with similar visions, helping them to be more effective. Staff also
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coordinate countywide programs such as the spring and fall cleans called Deeds of Pride, telephone book recycling,
greeting card recycling, Christmas tree recyding, the anti-litter art contest, and the beautification pride awards. KAB
also works with the dities of Anderson and Belton, and the towns of Iva, Honea Path, Pendleton, Pelzer, Starr, West
Pelzer, Williamston; garden clubs and business partners on community beautification projects and the Tree City USA
Program. During the past four years, more than 10,000 volunteers have made our community deaner through the
KAB program. Staff compile litter statistics from volunteers, as well as county and state inmate crews. Staff also
conducts ongoing public education initiatives. County staff speaks to young people at school and summer camps.
KAB staff also received a peek at the new litter curriculum developed by the State. We asked local teachers to
review it, and to make suggestions about how to make the best tool for educators.” He said by funding
departmental head salaries in the department which have joint responsibilities is good management and saving
general fund tax dollars. The Farmers Market events have doubled and an employee must be there for every single
event. Ms. Gina Humphries explained the difference in the Library’s recommendation and last year’s appropriation.
She said that language was going to be placed into the budget ordinance that would allow the Library to receive the
revenue if the county collects more revenue than anticipated. Mr. Preston recommended that council give first
reading of a budget, he said it didnt have to be his. Mr. Greer said that council must pass some kind of a budget
tonight but he cannot vote for a budget tonight or any other night in the near future that has a six-mil tax increase in
it. He urged council to be cautious on what they are voting on. Mr. Greer said that he met with Sheriff Crenshaw,
Tim Busha, and Mr. Preston on Friday and something came to his attention during the discussions on the Sheriff's
appropriations. In the county fire system, we are fortunate that the County has a dedicated millage to the county
fire system and some good ISO insurance ratings in several parts of the county. This results in a benefit to the
property owner in a break on their homeowners insurance. So taxes providing a service can provide a monetary
benefit to property owners. Mr. Greer read comments from Ms. Elison Love, Executive Director of the S.C. Insurance
News service. She said she had specific examples of consumers that had experienced an increase in premiums when
they experienced more crime related claims compared to other customers with fewer crime related claims. So if
crime related claims went up then insurance rates went up. He said that property taxes supporting law enforcement,
maybe not in the immediate future, but hopefully over the “long haul” and in the future could lead to a positive
monetary benefit to the property owners in Anderson County. He then urged Coundl once again to discuss and
reach some type of compromise and pass some type budget on first reading. Mr. McAbee said that tax and spending
issues by government don't occur in a vacuum. The models we use do assume that are no changes in peoples’
behavior based on tax and spending patterns. In a science developed about 20 years ago, Dynamic Modeling shows
that it does. When you raise taxes in Anderson County, it will make it a less desirable location for industry to locate.
It makes it harder to do our Economic Development job. He said that there was Counties in the state that find
themselves locked in a vicious cirde because they cant attract industry to expand their tax base because there
millage rate is too high. So the only way they can fund any increase in services is through a millage rate increase.
This again makes them less attractive as a destination for manufacturing facilities. Council must keep in mind what
the effect on the “out years” will be if you raise the millage. If it slows down the economic growth in Anderson
County, it could in fact in the “out years” result in less revenue at a higher millage rate than a lower millage rate
would generate. Mr. Dees asked Mr. Preston’s staff to gather him a population study over 100,000 concerning
salaries throughout the state. Whenever the County has dealt with a cost of living raise, one thing that offset that
was insurance premiums went up. So it negates the cost of living. While the County is not always at the bottom of
the encompassing study done by staff and the S.C. Assodation of Counties, the County is very near the bottom in
every single category. Chairperson Foyd said that with Anderson County leading the upstate in crime the county
would attract more industries if the County deaned up the crime. Mr. Dees called for the question. The call died
from a lack of a second. Mr. Thompson moved to refer Ordinance #2005-017 back to the Administrator with the
following directives a 75 mil budget for general fund induding the Sheriff, a 2% pay increase making $30,000 or less
with no reduction in work force, considerations made for the Sheriff's request, and keep the Courthouse security
proposal. Ms. Wilson seconded. Ms. Wilson moved to amend by referring back to the Administrator the capital
purchases and leases so that Council can have time to consider, hold the line on existing full and part time
employees and carefully examine the proposed increases outside of the Sheriff's Department. Died from a lack of a
second. Mr. Greer again said that he was concerned that if the ordinance was referred back to the Administrator
(not concerned with the provisions) the Council would effectively delayed first reading of the budget for an additional
two weeks and it was critical that the Council give a positive vote to some type of budget on first reading tonight.
Mr. Dees called for the question again. Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was six in favor and one opposed (Wilson). Motion
carried on the call. Vote on referring back to the Administrator was three in favor (Wilson, McAbee, Thompson) and
four opposed (Greer, Floyd, Tolly, Dees). Motion failed. Council continued discussion. Mr. Thompson said that he
must stand firm that he cannot vote on a budget with a tax increase. Mr. Greer said that he could not, in good
conscience, vote for a budget with a 6-mil tax increase. Mr. Greer said that he would offer a mid-line (less than what
you want but better than nothing) motion to amend the budget to take one mil from the 35 mils budgeted for the
General fund and move it to the 19 mils the Sheriff has currently budgeted add two mils to that for a total of 22 mils
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for the Sheriff and 34 mils for the general fund and all other areas of the millage chart would remain the same. This
would be a 2-mil tax increase. Mr. Dees seconded. Chairperson Floyd offered an amendment that Council not
deduct anything from the General Fund (leave at 35) go up on the Sheriff’s millage to 4 mils instead of the 6 mils
recommended. She said this is a compromise. The amendment died from a lack of a second. Mr. Dees said that
back in January when Council voted to reduce the budget by 1-1/2 mills, Coundl had no way of knowing that the
Sheriff needed the things he has requested. Ms. Wilson said that going from the 94 miillion dollar budget to a 112
million dollar budget still represents a quantum leap. Mr. Greer said that in January when they approved the 1-1/2
mil reduction they had no idea that the Workers Compensation and Health Insurance increase would eat up the
entire amount of the reduction. Mr. Dees called for the question. Mr. Tolly seconded and vote was four in favor and
three opposed. Vote on Mr. Greer's amendment was five in favor (Wilson, Tolly, McAbee, Dees, Greer) and two
opposed (Thompson, Floyd). Motion carried. Vote on the ordinance on first reading as amended was four in favor
(Foyd, Dees, Tolly, Greer) and three opposed (Wilson, McAbee, Thompson). Motion carried.

Council recessed at 10:15 p.m. Chairperson Floyd called the meeting back to order.

Chairperson Floyd appointed Mr. Thompson, Mr. Greer, and herself to the Savannah River Basin Committee. Council
accepted the appointments.

REQUESTS BY COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Chairperson Floyd moved to appropriate $2,000 from District #2 Recreation Account to the Young Men of Vision and

Progress and $1,000 to the Anderson/Oconee Minority Health Coalition. Mr. Tolly seconded. Vote was unanimous.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT: (time requested 5/allotted 5 minutes)
a. Reports:
1. Litter Report
2. Environmental Enforcement, Sign, and Animal Control reports
3. Building and Codes April Report
4. Clemson Area Transit Ridership
5. 9-1-1 Dispatched Calls Report
b. “Earle E. Morris Jr. Highway” name change
c. Streetscapes— Publication of the Main Street Program

CITIZEN COMMENTS: Other Matters --
Mr. Brooks Brown said that he looked up section 4-9-660 of the South Carolina Code of Laws regarding

what a County Council can and cannot do. You can be charged with interfering with County officials. He
also talked about the issue of compromise. You still have to have the votes. He also said that if Council
fails to approve a budget then the courts will step in and the only budget that can be used is Mr.
Preston’s proposed budget. Mr. Dan Harvell said he appreciated all the individuals that came to speak
regarding the budget. He said that his organization was also made up of volunteers. He said that when
the Administrator came in 1997 he believes that the first budget was 35-36 million dollars and 9 years
later we are at a 112 million.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda N. Eddleman
Clerk to Anderson County Coundil



